
Survivor Triangle Quilt Block  
Designed by Gail Burke aka The Crazy Quilter 
 
CUTTING FABRIC 
Pieces # 1 and #2 will be cut on the reverse side. To do this, place the fabric with the pretty side (right 
side) down toward your cutting surface. To cut your fabric otherwise have your fabric with the right 
side up. 

 
 
First decide which fabric will be used for each piece of the block. For pieces # 1 & #2 you will need to 
cut strips 4 3/4” wide, or if you are using precuts you can fit this into a 5” block. Even though you are 
only using 2 templates for this step, you will be cutting 4 fabrics to get all the required pieces. 
Remember that #1 & #2 will have a reverse cut. If you want to cut 5” strips like I have in the pictures, 
just trim all four edges, 

 



 

 
For piece #3 you will need to cut strips 3 3/4” wide. If you cut it any bigger you will have to trim all 
the edges as you cut your pieces. 
 

 
 
Lastly, for pieces #4 & #5 you will need strips cut 2” wide, or use a 2 1/2” precut and just trim all four 



sides each time.  

 
 
 
A baby quilt sized quilt will generally require a half yard each for pieces 1, 2, 1Revered, 2Reversed, 
and 3. You will need about a yard each for #4 and 5. This means at a minimum you need 5 half yard 
cuts and 2 full yard cuts. 
 



 
 
STITCHING THE BLOCK 
 
Stitch piece 1 to 1R (reversed) using a quarter inch seam, you will be stitching along the straight edge. 
Set your seam and press, you may choose to press your seams open to make it nicer for quilting. 
 

 



 

Stitch piece 2 to piece 1 using a quarter inch seam. Note you will need to barely overlap this diagonal 
edges like you would for a Lone Star Quilt. Line up the edge of the bottom fabric with the edge of your 
quarter inch foot, gently place the second piece on top, lining up the edges, look ahead to where the 
fabric will be seen overlapping and make sure they will do sew at the same place your needle is 
at.Gently adjust the top fabric until this is accomplished.  Then set seam, press open. 

 
 



Stitch piece 2R to piece 1R, again slightly overlapping to get that quarter inch seam intersection, set 
seam, press open. 

 
 
Stitch piece #3 onto the small end of the four set, again you will accomplish the quarter inch seam 
intersection, set seam, press open. 

 
Piece #4 can go on either the left or right, this is your choice and depending on your fabric selections 



can make some very interesting variations depending on your choice. You will stitch this again using 
the quarter inch seam intersection to stitch these pieces together. Set seam, press open. 

 
 
Last piece! By now you should be getting the hang of that little quarter inch seam intersection. Piece 
number 5 will go on the last side of the triangle. Overlap that little bit to get a perfect quarter inch seam 
intersection, set your seam, and press open. 

 



Congrats! You've finished your first block, now just “rinse and repeat”. Make as many as you need for 
your quilt.  

 


